February 2023

Dear Eston Donor/ Business

We are writing to request your consideration for donation of funds towards the **Eston Composite School - Field/ Green Space project.** We are looking to raise \$90,000!

As you may have noticed, the Eston Composite School grounds have been deteriorating over the past few years. It is our hope to have a functional but esthetically pleasing field/green space for our school children and community groups to use and play sports on. Once this area is functional, it could be used for children's play at recess, physical education classes, track and field events, soccer, field hockey, football....

The plan is to purchase 1) permanent/long term 2) automatic 3) reduced maintenance - <u>irrigation equipment</u> that will be used to water the green space at the school. **Phase one** will include the area east of the school where the football standards and the inside of the track and field track are located. Quotes estimate costs of \$60,000. **Phase two** involves having a system that would water the hilly area between the school and the track and field/football area with estimated costs of \$30,000.

A project of this size requires community spirit and teamwork! We are partnering with the Sun West School Division, the RM of Snipe Lake and the Town of Eston. Sun West will be providing the initial site preparation, seeding of the area and then looking after the ongoing maintenance. The RM of Snipe Lake and the Town of Eston have agreed to contribute water to the project.

Several other schools in our area have embarked on and successfully completed similar projects, including Plenty and Outlook. We hope that you will be able to help us provide the same advantage to the youth of Eston. A project that will have long term effects and be utilized for many years to come.

It is our hope to have the funds raised by the spring/summer of 2023. The installation company is booked to come the fall of 2023 and the improved green space open for use the spring/summer of 2024.

Please contact Jesse Dorey 306-583-9087 or Michelle Brummund 306-962-6330 for further information.

Many thanks for ANY contribution that you can assist with! Charitable donation receipts can be provided. Please make cheques payable to Sun West School Division (and mail to Box 278, Eston) or etransfer: Rhonda.saathoff@sunwestsd.ca (note in the memo field – "Eston Field Project"





The Eston SCC (School Community Council)

Parents – Jessie Dorey, Jessica Kraft, Jamie Hallborg, Traci Morrice, Stephanie Mills, Jennifer Pittman, Bret Howe, Pauly Thoppilan

School staff - Kim Hobbs, Kevin Mastel, Laura Holt

Board Trustee - Michelle Brummund

Sponorship Levels

Platinum \$15,000+

Diamond \$10,000+

Gold \$5,000+

Silver \$1,000+

Bronze \$500+

